
 

  

 I am not surprised at all! No in the least bit! This church family continues to wow me with your desire 

to serve one another, and to serve the city of Royston. I want to highlight a few examples to show you what I 

am talking about. In early March, a house in our community caught on fire causing the family that lived there 

to lose everything. I have no idea what it is like to lose all that you own in a matter of minutes, but I have to 

believe that it is devastating. Within a matter of hours, this church family brought gift card after gift card to 

help support the family. As a matter of fact, I am still getting gift cards brought in for the family. The response 

from you all has been so encouraging. I am beginning to understand that is just what Royston Baptist does. 

It’s who we are. 
 

 Another example comes in the form of cleaning up a person’s property that isn’t quite capable of do-

ing it themselves anymore. We had a crew show up on a Saturday morning to work for hours to get the job 

done. No publicity. No recognition, but just serving where serving needs to be done. That’s just who we are 

as a church! 
 

 The last example comes in the form of appreciating some people who very rarely get appreciated. 

Those folks are the lunch workers at Royston Elementary. We had several folks in our church put together 

some baskets that included all kinds of things for these essential workers that would show them that they 

are appreciated. Again, no recognition, but just serving where serving needs to be done. That’s just who RBC 

is! 
 

 As the pastor of this church, I could not be more proud of the people that make up this family. You 

serve and serve, and then serve some more. You do it without question and without hesitation. If something 

needs to be done, I have no doubt that it will get done because of the servant-hearted people of this church. 

That’s just who you are. So, thank you for being awesome. It is quite the privilege to serve alongside such 

serving and giving people. I hope you each have a fantastic month. 
 

Your Friend, 

Pastor Matt 

Matthew 5:16 
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CHURCH CALENDAR 

April 2, Office Closed 
 

April 4, 7:00 Sunrise Service, Harris Farm 
             9:00 Morning Worship 
           11:00 Morning Worship 
 
April 6, 8:05 Moms in Prayer, Parlor 
 
April 7, 6:00 Mission Friends 
          G.A.s and R.A.s Youth 
                      Women’s Bible Study 
          Men’s Bible Study 
 
April 11, 10:00 Sunday School 
                    11:00 Worship Time 
                             3G Kids 
                     5:30 Family Night FLC 
 

April 13, 8:05 Moms in Prayer, Parlor 
 

April 14, Wednesday Activities 
 

April 18, 8:30 Deacons Meeting 
  10:00 Sunday School 
  11:00 Worship Time 
                          3G Kids 
                 2:00-3:30 Bridal Shower honoring 
                                  Taylor Thomas 
 

April 20, 8:05 Moms in Prayer, Parlor 
 

April 21, 6:00 Mission Friends 
            G.A.s and R.A.s, Youth 
                         Women’s Bible Study FH 
                          Men’s Bible Study 3rd Floor 
 

April 23, 6:00-9:00 Date Night 
 

April 25, 10:00 Sunday School 

    11:00 Worship Time 

    3G Kids 
 

April 26, 2:00-2:00 Red Cross Blood Drive 

April 27, 8:05 Moms in Prayer, Parlor 
  

April 28, 6:00 Mission Friends 
            G.A.s and R.A.s, Youth 
                         Women’s Bible Study FH 
             Men’s Bible Study  3rd Floor  

In The Media Center… 

We have a wide variety of books on many subjects.  We are 

anxious for the time we will be open and we look forward 

to seeing you! 

Church Office: 706-245-9701 
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From Hillary Davison, Minister of Music 

Hello Church Family, 

We have had a wonderful season with our Praise and Worship so far. We have learned many new songs and 

have added new members to our team. I am thankful for each of you who commit each week to our rehears-

als and worship on Sunday morning. 

As always, if you are interested in joining our praise team, please contact me!  

We will re-evaluate this summer if choir will be starting again in the fall. 

Blessings, 

Hillary 

Up next for Bereavement Meal: 

Zadie Gaines’ Group 

Look around each week and make a note of someone you miss seeing 

at church. Give them a call or send a card. It will make a difference. 

 

As you enter the sanctuary please feel free to grab sermon notes and announcement sheets in order to keep 

up with what is going on in the life of our church. 

3G Kids is available each Sunday during Worship Time for Grades 1st-5th.  

Nursery volunteers needed! Anyone interested  in serving in the nursery during worship service please contact 

Colleen Phillips or Jina Harris. All help appreciated! Note: Masks must be worn. 

Join the Hospitality Team-If interested, call the office. 

Right Now Media is available featuring Online Video Library, Biblical studies and helps, etc. Contact Matt or 

Pam with your email  so you can join. 

Listening devices are available upon request each Sunday during Worship Time. Check with a Sound Team 

Member. 

Coming up in April 

Sermon Series: Unchanged “Remaining godly in an ungodly world” 

April 2, Good Friday 

April 4, Easter Day, 7:00 Sunrise Service at The Harris Farm 

           9:00 Worship Service 

          11:00 Worship Service  

April 11, 5:30 Family Night 

April 18, Deacons Meeting 

April 18, 2:00-3:30 Bridal Shower honoring Taylor Thomas, Bride elect of Brandon Hill. Family Life Center, 

         Drive By or Drop In. Registered at Target and Amazon. Colors Navy Blue and Grey. 

April 18, 5:30-7:00 Small Group Begins 

April 23, 6:00-9:00 Date Night 

April 26, 2:00-7:00 Red Cross Blood Drive 

Please note: 

Royston Baptist Church Face masks and Tee shirts are available for purchase. Tee shirts are $10 and Masks 

are $5. 

MERGE Summer Camp, Kids Camp for 3rd-6th grade, Shocco Springs, Talladega, AL July 12-15. Start planning 

now. 

Wednesday night activities are going strong. 6:00 Mission Friends, G.A.s and R.A.s, Youth, Women’s Bible 

Study in the Fellowship Hall, Men’s Bible Study upstairs on the third floor. 

Royston Elementary needs Clorox wipes. Drop off at church office. 

Everyone is invited to the Sunrise Service at the Harris Farm Easter Sunday morning. Scotty Phillips will be 

driving the church van from the church parking lot leaving at 6:30 a.m. You may also drive your car to the en-

trance of the farm between 6:30 and 7:00 a.m. and be transported up the hill by church van or hay ride to 

the site of the service. The location is 1.7 miles from the church down Wildcat Bridge Road. Turn left and en-

ter the gate directly across the road from the big metal rooster in front of Lionheart Construction. Some 

seating will be provided, but feel free to bring your lawn chair if you prefer. We will sing a few of our favorite 

Easter hymns and Pastor Matt will bring a short message as we watch the sun rise. Feel free to invite friends 

to join. Call Jina, 706-298-4333 if you have questions. 

We are thankful for: 

An Anonymous Donation to the Hearing Impaired System for the Sanctuary. 

Donations: In memory of Joneal Royston Reeves by her Grandson and Family, Otis and Bonnie Kelly. 

                     In memory  of Peggy and Hugh Rousey and James Pilgrim, and In honor Agnes Pilgrim by Pam Anderson. 

Vacation Bible School  June 1-4, Volunteers needed! 


